
Report of the special information meeting on the Suffolk Coastal First Draft Local Plan, including 1.54ha of land off 
Keightley Way Tuddenham allocated by the District Council for development of approximately 35 dwellings. 
 
Prior to the meeting the following papers were handed out to members of the public present: 

 A copy of the presentation to be given by Mrs Ellinor 

 A copy of the pages 323 and 324 of the Local Plan First Draft document (specific to the land off Keightley 
Way)  

 A copy of the District Council information page on how to get involved with the consultation (including 
timeline, locations where to find out more information and how to submit comments). 

 
The meeting was held on 21st August 2018 and commenced at 7.35pm at the village hall. 
 
Present: Mr W Pipe, Mr H Brightwell, Mr D Lugo, Mr Hodge, Mrs J Ellinor & Mrs C Frost (Clerk). 30 to 40 members of 
public present. 
  
1. Chairman’s Welcome and Apologies. Mr Pipe welcomed everyone present to the meeting. Apologies were 

received from Mr Beckett, Ms Procter and Mr Whiting (District Councillor).  
 
2. To receive declarations of interest. Mr Pipe declared an interest in the sole Item to be discussed so handed 

over the remainder of the meeting to Mr Brightwell. 
 
3. Presentation from the Parish Council following attendance at a briefing session with the District Council on the 

First Draft Local Plan.  
 
 Mr Brightwell explained that the First Draft Local Plan consultation would be used to set the strategy for the 

District and village. This meeting was to provide information received following 3 Parish Councillors having 
attended the briefing session held 14th August 2018 by the District Council on the First Draft Local Plan. It was 
also to obtain views on the consultation from residents.  

 Mrs Ellinor would give the presentation on behalf of the Parish Council.  
 
 Mrs Ellinor gave the presentation, a copy of which follows this report, and gave an overview of the briefing 

session attended by Mr Brightwell, Mrs Ellinor and Ms Procter. Mrs Ellinor reported that the land in question in 
Tuddenham was at allocation only at this stage, and not yet at the planning stage. Mrs Ellinor then read to the 
public an email received from the owner of the land as follows: 

 The land was submitted following call for sites from Suffolk Coastal District Council. There is currently 

no proposal submitted for this site, and the figure of 35 houses allocated by Suffolk Coastal is 

presumably a calculation based on their perception of an appropriate density on the area involved. Whilst 

we will be considering the options for the land, we welcome input from the community as we seek to 

take this project forward. 
 

4. Public Forum. Mr Brightwell then invited members of the public to put forward their views.  
 
The major concern, which was reiterated in various ways, related to inadequate highway provision, although other 

concerns were also raised. The views put forward included: 
 
This allocation would result in more than 200 movements of traffic on Keightley Way and Westerfield Lane when 

built (both roads already difficult to manoeuvre at times). This was not a practical solution to the need to build 
new homes. There would also be negative highway implications from building traffic during site development.  

It was acknowledged the government needed new housing provision but alternative sites to this one should be 
sought. An example was given of the plot of land located by the old police house on the main road entering the 
village from Ipswich, especially in view of it having better access to the main highway. Any development on this 
plot of land, which for instance also backed on to the village hall boundary, could also be used as an opportunity 
to include the provision of a new village hall for the community, with a reduced number of homes in the region 
of 10 dwellings, which would be more in keeping with the village character. It was reported by a member of 
public that sites for allocation could be nominated to the District Council by a third party, not just by the 
landowner and it was the intention of a resident to nominate an alternative site to the one already allocated.    



Concern was raised that any eventual development on the land at Keightley Way would result in expensive 4 and 5 
bedroom homes, built closely together in order to make the site viable for developers.  

Concern was raised that the land allocated at Keightley Way would only be serviced by a single track road which was 
not gritted by the Highways Dept. in winter, making it completely inadequate. 

Did the housing provision need to come from Tuddenham? 
Concern was additionally raised that the existing highway infrastructure would not be able to cope with the direct 

and indirect traffic associated with the Keightley Way allocation. 
The figure of 35 dwellings was disproportionate with the number of homes currently in the village and the character 

of the village would change as a result. 
Concern was raised that the decision had already been made by the District Council for the allocated dwellings at 

Keightley Way.  
Such a high number of additional homes would exacerbate the problem already being experienced in the village of 

children often failing to gain access to the catchment high school, due to the village being on the outskirts of the 
catchment area. 

The limited bus service (none provided of an evening or on Sunday) already meant older villagers were more inclined 
to move away from the village, as it was felt necessary to have the use of a car. There did not seem to be any 
evidence of an improved bus service, or other infrastructure improvements in the Draft Local Plan. 

 
There was a consensus of opinion from those present that the proposed number of dwellings on the site was 

excessive and would alter the character of the village, and that additional or alternative sites which had access to 
the main road and for a smaller number of dwellings would be looked upon more favourably.  

 
Mr Brightwell and Mrs Ellinor reiterated the need for residents to submit their comments on this consultation to the 

District Council and that the deadline for comments was 14th September 2018. 
 
The meeting closed at 9pm. 

Mrs C Frost 
Parish Clerk. Tuddenham St Martin 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 


